
Town of Pitkin  

August 2023 Regular Meeting 
 

 

Commissioner and Community 
• Building Inspector –Tom Gibb – Multiple building permits previously issued are in 

progress which are easily seen as you tour Pitkin.  Several storage building permits have 

been approved and some others are pending. 

• Zoning Board – Jesse James Garetson –   

• Environmental Health – Gayla Gibb – Currently, paperwork is coming in to file to show 

that those who received letters this summer are being compliant. 

Some inspections, some access issues resolved. I'm sure more will be coming in as the 
season progresses. 

• Streets – Jesse James Garetson – No report 

• Ditches – Vacant – No report 

• Cemetery – Mark Rossmiller – There has been some significant activity since the last 

report.  There have been 2 Cemetery Work Days or clean up sessions.  One had14 

volunteer participants and the other had 11.  Grass and brush was trimmed, layout work 

for future sales was done and some fencing work was done.  We could really use some 

younger volunteers to help with fencing work.  Two plots and 7 Memorial Wall plaques 

have been sold.  The Memorial Wall has been competed and 58 plaques are 

installed  and on display     We are planning a sign to explain to visitors what the 

Memorial wall represents.  Arrangements have been made with Wood Products to make 

the sign and design work is in progress.  I have purchased posts and hardware to mount 

the sign and it should be in place soon.  The next regular board meeting is scheduled for 

Thursday August 17. 

• Town Hall – Ramon Reed – A very successful Melodrama was put on by the PHCA, with 

three sold-out performances. I commend the PHCA volunteers for their good work and 

follow-up leaving everything in good shape. 

     Preparation for the foundation and stonework repairs are moving forward with a new 

stone mason contractor who is also working on the Hotel. I anticipate the Grant Project 

can be completed this fall.  I have had discussions with the Hotel owner about doing a 

joint septic system. Currently his engineers are working on a proposal that we should 

have ready to present to the Board of Trustees by the September meeting. 

• Parks and Rec – Vacant – No report 

 

Reports 


